## Notes from the President by Beverly Weaver

We had a wonderful rep weave workshop with Rosalie Neilson in January. I want to thank Linda Shaffer and Emily Jones for taking on the workshop and doing an excellent job with the planning. I know that everyone learned something new in this workshop.

I am looking forward to the remaining programs for the 2011-2012 year. Sarah Richards and Sally Kuhn have scheduled some great speakers for this year's programs, and they are trying to assist next year's vice-presidents by lining up some possible programs for 2012-2013. If you have ideas for future programs or workshops, please feel free to pass them along to Sarah, Sally or another member of the PPWG Board.

The nominating committee for 2012-2013 will consist of Anne Vickrey Evans, Heather McLaren and Linda Shaffer. Please consider accepting a role when you are called. As a volunteer organization, PPWG depends on its members to perform all the tasks that make our guild work.



## Treasurer's Report by Sandy Hutton

Treasurer's Report December 1-31, 2011				
Checking Account Balance Forward 12/1/2011			\$10,319.55	
Operating Monies		9,026.36		
Income less Expense		-88.03		
	+ dedicated monies	+83.58	9,021.91	
Dedicated Monies				
409 Library	423.37 - 83.58 =	339.79		
432 Demonstrations		507.32		
425 Gifts for Awards		362.50	1,209.61	
Checking Account Closing Balance		\$10,231.52		
Restricted Funds:				
PPWG Savings Acct. Fund for Excellence in Fiber Arts 11/30/2011			\$4,910.62	
PPWG Savings Acct. Memorial Fund 11/30/2011			\$4,345.63	
Total Funds (Checking plus two savings accounts)			\$19,487.77	

Rachel Brown, author of the "Weaving, Spinning and Dyeing Book," a founder of Weaving Southwest in Taos, NM, and a subject of "Three Weavers" died on January 31, 2012. Dot Lumb wrote: "I have learnt so much from that book about different looms and ways to weave and what is possible, it still inspires me."